
 
 
July 17, 2014 
 
Senator Bill Sample, Senate Co-Chair 
Representative John Edwards, House Co-Chair 
Arkansas Legislative Council 
315 State Capitol 
Little Rock, AR  72201 
 
Dear  Senator Sample and Representative Edwards: 
 
Your Subcommittee on Higher Education met on July 17, 2014, at 1:30am in Room 
B MAC, to hear the following:  
 

• Discussion from Members (Senator Elliott, Representative Lampkin, and 
Representative Baine) who attended recent Southern Regional Education 
Board (SREB) Meetings; and  

• Senator Elliott spoke about budget subcommittee’s budget hearings 
regarding institutions of higher education; and 

• A discussion of the policy pertaining to higher education positions; and 
• A report from Shane Broadway, Director of the Arkansas Department of 

Higher Education, on higher education scholarship programs available in 
the state. 

 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
_______________________     ________________________ 
Senator Joyce Elliott      Representative Ann Clemmer 
Co-Chair       Co-Chair 


